
Meeting of the Local Governing Body of Stoke Park Primary School  
08.07.2021 
 
Information for parents: 
Governors discussed 

● The high level of impact that the COVID pandemic is currently having on the 
school. 

● The work of the School Council over the last 6 months to incentivise 
improvements in playground and wider school behaviour and to develop a 
new sports league for the school. 

● The outcomes of the Governor skill’s audit. 
● Early draft areas of focus for the new School Development Plan which are 

formulating around high-quality teaching, school culture and the school 
environment. 

 
Governors decided  

● New terms of reference for the Curriculum, Achievement and Teaching 
Committee and committee membership for 2021-22.  

● To set up a working group to create a strategy for strengthening school 
governance. 

● Dates of Governor meetings for the coming academic year and the 
appointment of the Chair to Governors and Vice Chair to Governors for 2021-
22. 

 
Governors are going to  

● Introduce a new series of Governor awards for children based around the 
school values and priorities for improvement.  

● Improve communication of the role of Governors to parents and carers of the 
school by creating a flier to explain the role of governors in the running of the 
school and arranging a ‘meet the governors’ event. 

● Raise with local councillors their concerns for on-street parking, road safety 
and the impact on residents should the planning application to retain the 
school car park be turned down. 

 


